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There are over 4,000 offshore platforms
and 22,000 miles of pipelines located on the
continental shelf (OCS) in the United States.
Almost all of these are located in the Gulf of
Mexico. Many platforms are 25 or more years old
and are approaching their end of service.
Between 100 to 150 platforms have been
removed from the OCS each year for the past six
or seven years, and that trend is projected to
continue for the foreseeable future.

Platforms must be removed and disposed
of onshore and the site at which they were located
returned to its natural state--unless the platform is
approved for conversion to an artificial reef under
one of the relatively small, state-administered,
"rigs-to-reefs" programs.

Current regulations set limits on the
explosives commonly used to sever the structural
elements of platforms during removal. However,
a recent Government Accounting Office (GAO)
report alleges these regulations still allow
unnecessary environmental damage and do not
encourage the wuse or development of
nonexplosive techniques. Industry experts argue
that prohibiting explosives will increase costs
significantly as well as the risks to their workers.

The figure below summarizes a CES
estimate of how much more it would cost to
remove existing platforms (not including future
installations), if explosives were to be prohibited.
The estimates reflect differences in the size and
water depth of existing platforms but are quite
conservative since they assume that nonexplosive
techniques would be as reliable as explosives,
which industry experts dispute.
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